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SCOTLAND - CENTRAL

On the education front we hosted two successful seminars last month.
Frank Newberry delivered an excellent two-day Course on “Leadership
and Management Skills”, in his usual entertaining, and inspiring manner.
Everyone left with some positive ideas on how to improve their personal
effectiveness within their teams, and also how to develop their careers.
Kevin Barker, R&A Rules Official, gave a very informative and enjoyable
evening presentation, with excellent video examples to demonstrate the
importance of course set up by the greenkeepers, and how it influences
decisions on the rules of golf. This sparked much debate, which continued
into the bar afterwards.

As Chairman of the Central Section | have to say the first golf tournament
of 2007 was a great success, having 60 members of the Section playing
Panmure Golf Course on a perfect sunny day says it all. On driving up
to the course you are presented with a fantastic view of the course and
clubhouse. My first impressions then were that we were in for a great
day. | was not disappointed!

The hospitality we received from the Golf Club was first class, and
many thanks go to Secretary/Manager, Charles Phillip, for taking such
good care of us and for presenting the prizes at the end of the day. His
warm words of appreciation to the greenkeeping profession were very
encouraging. The food and the service from the staff were all first class,
and the clubhouse had a fantastic atmosphere. Congratulations to Gary
Nicol, the Course Manager, and his staff for presenting a great challenge
for us on a fantastic course with some tricky pin positions. It was clear
to all why it deserved to be chosen for the upcoming Open Qualifier.
Many thanks Gary and best of luck when it comes.

Thanks also go to the BIGGA National Chairman, Billy McMillan, and
the Scottish Chairman, Stuart Greenwood, for taking the time to attend
our Section outing, and to Billy for his kind words of support at the prize
presentation. Having the opportunity to play with them both, and Gary,
on the day was very enjoyable. With Gary onside | was looking forward
to some local knowledge to help us get round. | think my score tells you
how well Gary knows his course. | enjoyed your company and thanks for
a great day. Well played all the winners on the day with some really good
scores, on such a challenging test of control. To see the winners and
scores for the day and photos visit our website (see end of notes).

Billy caddied for Andy Mellon for the last two holes as a reward for finding
his passport, which he had dropped on the 4th hole. Unfortunately Andy
couldn’t play as well as Billy could caddie. Billy’s patience with Andy’s
wayward game was admirable. Last | heard Andy was rethinking his
gorse/broom planting policy at EImwood, and asking his team to hand
in any lost balls they find.

Note to Billy: You don’t need a passport to get into Scotland, (Not yet
anyway), but rest assured you will always be very welcome anytime.

The Patrons play a big part in supporting us locally, and | assure
you that your commitment to the Section is very much appreciated
and commented on among the members. A huge thank you to all our
members who made it on the day. It’s you who make this Section the
success it is, and it was great to see so many new faces along with






